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MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWN OF EAGLE MOUNTAIN, UTAH

Eagle Mountain Community Center

1668 E. Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

July 25, 2000

Chairman Bill Chipman called the meeting to order @ 6:00 p.m.

Roll Call:  

Commissioners present:  Bill Chipman; Jennifer Wright-Thulin; Diane Jacob and Brigham Morgan.  Jody Hooley arrived at 6:05 p.m.  Doug Gwilliam was excused.

Town Staff:  

Town Engineer:

Korey Walker

Town Planners:

Ken Leetham

Shawn Warnke


Recording Secretary:
Fionnuala Kofoed

Others present:  Carl Allred  & Jessa Shellac, The Ranches; Marcie Taylor, resident.
1.
Pledge of Allegiance:


Brigham Morgan led the Pledge of Allegiance.

2.
Approval of Agenda:

MOTION
Diane Jacob moved to approve the agenda as stated.  Jennifer Wright-Thulin seconded the motion.  Ayes: 4, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

3.
Approval of Minutes: 

MOTION
Jennifer Wright-Thulin moved to approve the minutes of May 13, 2000 as stated.  Brigham Morgan seconded. Ayes: 4, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

4.
Public Hearing/Lone Tree, Preliminary Plat:
The Public Hearing opened at 6:05 p.m.

Ken Leetham discussed the conditions that the DRC had outlined upon their review.  The Lone Tree project was last presented to the Planning Commission April 25, 2000, as a concept plan.  Since that time, the plan has been altered significantly.  Some of the changes include the shifting of the parcel for the school site and park areas and the elimination of some of the alley loaded lots.

Mr. Leetham stated that the project had a good mixed of lot sizes, however, he was concerned with seeing more 45’ lot widths.  Mr. Leetham commented that he was not comfortable approving the Plat that night and wanted to have the item reviewed after the recommended changes were made.

The question of ownership of the Westerly strip of land had been resolved prior to the meeting.  The owner of the land was now a co applicant with The Ranches.

Staff Recommendations:

1. The elimination of Hawthorn Way on the north side of the park.

2. The redesign of driveway access for lots 96-99.

3. That all property owners identified on the plat give written consent to this preliminary plat application.

4. That the future school site be kept and maintained free from debris and tumbleweeds.

5. That no occupancy be allowed until sufficient capacity is available in all the utility systems.

6. That the developer and lot owners/builders sign an agreement acknowledging a potential utility capacity problem.

7. That the developer install conduit to each lot for future fiber optic lines.

8. That all of the conditions listed on the Town Engineer’s report are complied with.

Engineer’s Recommendations:

1. A more detailed grading and drainage plan should be submitted.

2. Upgrading the water line along Willow Way to 12”.

3. Additional fire hydrants to provide adequate fire protection.

4. Sewer mains should be extended to the middle of lots to allow for 90-degree laterals.

5. Sewer main extended to lot 43.

6. Redesign of the driveway access extending to lots 96-99.

7. Horizontal curve information for the skewed intersections located between lots 19-20 and 22-23 on Bristlecone Road.

8. Temporary state of the school area should be declared.

9. Connectivity of trail systems leading to parks and open space areas.

10. Submittal and approval of a phasing plan for the development.

11. Evidence of purchase for Westerly land strip.

12. Parks and recreation facilities to meet Town’s set standard requirements and submittal of the proposed phasing for these improvements.

13. Sdubmittal of revised storm water calculations for storage of a 100-year, 24-hour storm and the routing of the detention release with the associated improvements.

14. Construction of left turn lanes with 100-foot storage on all accesses off Pony Express Parkway.

15. Dedication and construction of Pony Express Parkway to, and including, the frontage along the 

development.

16. Public Works Board Comments.

Carl Allred, The Ranches, stated that they were considering some changes to the project.  Mr. Allred commented that the Commissioners would see the plat again for final approval.  The Ranches was willing to take the chance that they would have all necessary items completed and the project would be approved with the additional changes.

Discussion ensued regarding the reconfiguration of the park and some lots.

Public Comment (6:45 p.m.)

Marcie Taylor asked where the school would be located.


Public Comment Closed (6:50 p.m.)


Diane Jacob declared a conflict of interest, as her husband sold water rights in the development.


Mrs. Jacob didn’t like the design of the development.

Brigham Morgan asked what the largest lot size was.  Carl Allred, The Ranches, stated that the largest lot was 45’ x 100’.

Bill Chipman stated that the project needed trails.  Mr. Chipman asked what would happen to the designated site for the school if it weren’t accepted by the school district.  Mr. Allred commented that he didn’t know, but the land would be kept free from debris, as would all open spaces.

Jody Hooley commented that there was no gradual sizing to the project and the peripheral lots should be larger than the interior.  Carl Allred commented that there were larger lots on the exterior of the subdivision.

Bill Chipman inquired about the size of the park.  Ken Leetham stated that it meet the requirements.

Jennifer Wright-Thulin expressed a concern regarding the road configurations.

Jody Hooley asked whether the trails would be multipurpose.  Mr. Allred stated that some of the trails wouldn’t be horse trails.

Bill Chipman stated that if the all requirements for the project were not met by the final approval it would be tabled.

MOTION
Jennifer Wright-Thulin moved to approve the Lone Tree Preliminary Plat approval subject the Town Staff and Engineer’s recommendations as follows:

Staff Recommendations:

1.
The elimination of Hawthorn Way on the north side of the park.

2.
The redesign of driveway access for lots 96-99.

3. That all property owners identified on the plat give written consent to this preliminary plat application.

4. That the future school site be kept and maintained free from debris and tumbleweeds.

5. That no occupancy be allowed until sufficient capacity is available in all the utility systems.

6. That the developer and lot owners/builders sign an agreement acknowledging a potential utility capacity problem.

7. That the developer install conduit to each lot for future fiber optic lines.

8. That all of the conditions listed on the Town Engineer’s report are complied with.

Engineer’s Recommendations:

1. A more detailed grading and drainage plan should be submitted.

2. Upgrading the water line along Willow Way to 12”.

3. Additional fire hydrants to provide adequate fire protection.

4. Sewer mains should be extended to the middle of lots to allow for 90-degree.

5. Sewer main extended to lot 43.

6. Redesign of the driveway access extending to lots 96-99.

7. Horizontal curve information for the skewed intersections located between lots 19-

20 and 22-23 on Bristlecone Road.

8. Temporary state of the school area should be declared.

9. Connectivity of trail systems leading to parks and open space areas.

10. Submittal and approval of a phasing plan for the development.

11. Evidence of purchase for Westerly land strip.

12. Parks and recreation facilities to meet Town’s set standard requirements and submittal of the proposed phasing for these improvements.

13. Submittal of revised storm water calculations for storage of a 100 year, 24 hour 

storm and, the routing of the detention release with the associated improvements.

14. Construction of left turn lanes with 100-foot storage on all accesses off Pony Express Parkway.

15. Dedication and construction of Pony Express Parkway to, and including, the frontage along the development.

16. Public Works Board Comments.

Also that a trail system be incorporated in the final plan that would connect to Pony Express Parkway.  That consideration is made to redo the tot lot so roads surround it wont.  Thee redesign of the two westerly curves on the road.  That the park maintains the same area that is required in the code if there is a redesign of the 

lots.  Diane Jacob seconded the motion.

Discussion
Brigham Morgan voiced his concern regarding the approval of with contingencies.  

Discussion ensued.

MOTION
Ayes: 1, Nays: 3.  Brigham Morgan abstained.  Motion failed.

5.
General Discussion/Questions/Announcements:

A.
Waiver of a Roof Pitch in North Ranch.


Ken Leetham addressed the Commissioners regarding the waiver request for the roof pitch and setback in North Ranch.  Resident Cody Herbert’s building permit application ad been rejected because it violated two of the recorded CC&R’s.  Mr. Herbert requested that the barn on his lot be constructed 15’ off the rear and side property lines and that the roof pitch be 2:12.

Mark Madsen, North Ranch Homeowners Association President, has reported that the residents in North Ranch have approved Mr. Herbert’s proposed plan.  Mr. Leetham stated that the Development Code does not clearly define standards for outbuildings and the DRC is in the process of formulating such requirements. 

Gerry Kinghorn, Town Attorney, advised the Planning Department as to the process of granting the waiver.  Ultimately, the Town Council will be the body that makes the final decision regarding the waiver.

Discussion ensued.

Diane Jacob didn’t think the design fit the neighborhood but believed that if the residents had agreed to the changes the waiver should be granted.

Jody Hooley had no concerns regarding the roof pitch but she believed that the code requirement for the easement needed to be maintained at 20 feet.

Brigham Morgan wanted the current CC&R’s to be enforced as they stood.

Bill Chipman stated that the Development Code needed to be amended to define the requirements for outbuildings.

Jennifer Wright-Thulin commented that when the code was amended to address outbuildings, the types of materials used for their construction should also be discussed.  Mrs. Thulin didn’t have a problem with the proposed roof pitch.

MOTION
Jennifer Wright-Thulin moved to recommend the waiver of the roof pitch and setback for lot 92 in North Ranch subject to the amendment of their CC&R’s and that the changes outline the setback and roof pitch being addressed.  Diane Jacob seconded the motion.  Ayes: 4, Nays: 0.  Brigham Morgan abstained.  Motion passed.

Mark Madsen asked a question with regards to the motion.  Bill Chipman clarified and restated the motion.

Bill Chipman requested that the Planning Department outline specifications for outbuildings for the Planning Commission to review at a later date.

B.
Parking Requirement in the Development Code.

Ken Leetham discussed the request from Scot Hazard, The Ranches, on the topic of  Parking in the Development Code.  Mr. Hazard was interested in a reduced ratio for The Ranches business office parking lot.  Mr. Leetham provided a comparison of Parking Requirements in other surrounding cities in Utah and recommended, based on the Planning Departments findings, 4 spaces per 1,000 square feet.

Discussion ensued.

Bill Chipman stated that 3.3 spaces had been approved for Town Center West and he recommended that it be the same for The Ranches.

Brigham Morgan was voiced his concern about having enough useable parking spaces for the size of the building.  Mr. Morgan believed that it was necessary to have a clause stating that the requirement could be amended if needed.

MOTION
Jennifer Wright-Thulin moved to establish a standard of 3.5 parking spaces per 1,000 square feet 
MOTION
Jennifer Wright-Thulin moved to adjourn the meeting @ 7:50 p.m.

Approved:  _______________________


 Date: ___________________

                      
Mayor Robert E. Bateman
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